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May 1998 for violating Article 112a of the UCMJ for wrongful use of cocaine.  Your command 
notified you of processing for administrative separation for misconduct due to drug abuse and, 
on 5 June 1998, you elected to waive your rights to consult with counsel, to a hearing before an 
administrative board, and to submit a statement in rebuttal.  On 11 June 1998, a report of 
substance abuse screening diagnosed you as alcohol dependent but identified your drug abuse as 
an isolated incident.  Legal review determined your separation processing to be sufficient in law 
and fact, and the separation authority approved your separation for misconduct with an other 
than honorable characterization of service on 16 July 1998.  You were discharged on 16 July 
1998 with average proficiency and conduct marks of 4.1/4.1 on a 5.0 scale, having completed 1 
year, 11 months, and 10 days of active service under a contract for 4 years of active duty 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warranted relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie memo, to include 
but not limited to: your sincere regret at not fulfilling your oath because you loved being a part of 
something bigger than yourself and took great pride in being a Marine, your desire to upgrade 
your discharge so that you can tell your son that you are a veteran without being ashamed of your 
discharge, your contention that your characterization of service makes you feel as if you never 
served, and your contention that your discharge was inequitable based on a mistake made during 
your youth when you were impressionable and subject to peer pressure from older, more 
experienced Marines.  The Board also acknowledged your post-service efforts at sobriety, which 
you have achieved and maintained for the past 5 years after multiple attempts at rehabilitation.   
 
Because you contend a mental health condition, the Board considered the AO, which noted that 
there are no in-service or post-service clinical records indicative of a mental health condition that 
would mitigate your misconduct.  The Board concurred with the opinion of the AO that the 
evidence failed to establish that you suffered from a mental health condition at the time of your 
military service or that such a condition mitigated your in-service drug abuse.  Based upon this 
review, the Board concluded the potentially mitigating factors you submitted were insufficient to 
warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct evidenced by your NJPs, 
one of which was for wrongful cocaine use, outweighed the factors you submitted for 
consideration at this time.  Accordingly, the Board determined that your request does not merit 
relief.   
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon the submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in 
mind that a presumption of regularity is attached to all official records.  Consequently, when  






